
Nevada  Legislature  includes
21 new members
By Sean Whaley, Nevada News Bureau

CARSON CITY – The 63-member Nevada Legislature will see quite
a few new faces when it convenes Feb. 4, including 11 members
in the Assembly and 10 members in the Senate, although several
newly elected state senators have moved up from the Assembly.

One of the new Assembly members is Democrat Ellen Spiegel in
District 20 in Henderson, who served in the 2009 session but
lost re-election in 2010. Also new will be Republican Wes
Duncan in District 37. Duncan unseated Democrat Marcus Conklin
in the only loss by an incumbent in the 42-member Assembly.

One newly elected Assembly candidate’s future is in legal
limbo. Democrat Andrew Martin won in Assembly District 9 in
Las Vegas, but a Clark County District judge on Monday ruled
him ineligible for the seat because he did not reside in the
district. The ruling could be appealed to the Nevada Supreme
Court.

Democrats now have a 27-15 majority in the Assembly.

In the 21-member Senate, five of the new members have all
served in the Assembly. They include Democrats Tick Segerblom,
Kelvin  Atkinson,  and  Debbie  Smith,  and  Republicans  Scott
Hammond and Pete Goicoechea.

A sixth new member, Joyce Woodhouse, previously served a term
in the state Senate but lost re-election in 2010.

Only four new Senate members have no previous legislative
experience:  Democrats  Patricia  Spearman,  who  defeated
Democratic incumbent John Lee in the primary, Justin Jones and
Aaron Ford; and Republican Mark Hutchison.
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Democrats maintained their narrow 11-10 edge over Republicans
in the Senate for the 2013 session after several extremely
close  races  split  between  the  two  parties  in  Tuesday’s
election.


